Cavan Local Community Development Committee 

Minutes of Meeting held on 9 September 2016 at 2pm in the Council Chamber
Present:  Cllr Paddy O’Reilly (Elected Member), Cllr Clifford Kelly (Elected Member), Cllr Paddy McDonald (Elected Member), John Kearney (Cavan Monaghan ETB), Marcella Rudden (Local Enterprise Office), Mary Rose Smith (HSE), Jim Maguire (Breffni Integrated Ltd.),  Jerry Fitzpatrick (Community & Voluntary Interests), Olive Hannigan (Social Inclusion Interests), Fintan McCabe (Environmental Interests), Ashling Tobin (Youth Issues), Ada Vance (Women’s Issues), Gerry McDonagh (Cootehill Chamber of Commerce).
Apologies: Tommy Ryan (Chief Executive), Carmel Denning (Department Of Social Protection), Catherine McCollum (Agricultural and Farming Interests). 
In attendance: Eoin Doyle (Cavan County Council), John Donohoe (Chief Officer), Emer Coveney (Cavan County Council), Marianne McDermott (Cavan County Council), Brendan Reilly (Breffni Integrated Ltd.), Jane Crudden (Cavan County Council),Daniel Downey (Cavan PPN), Una Traynor (Breffni Integrated Ltd.), Sandy Holland (Breffni Integrated Ltd.)
As Tommy Ryan was unable to attend the meeting Jerry Fitzpatrick as vice chair agreed that Eoin Doyle could chair the meeting. 
Eoin Doyle opened the meeting. 

1. Previous minutes

Cllr Clifford Kelly proposed the minutes from the previous meeting and Olive Hannigan seconded them. 

2. Matters Arising

A list of LCDC subcommittees with their members was compiled and circulated to everyone. John spoke about these. 
The members were informed that Jerry Fitzpatrick had submitted his letter of resignation to the LCDC. Eoin Doyle thanked Jerry Fitzpatrick for his time served and the valuable contribution he had made during his time on the LCDC.

Jerry Fitzpatrick said that he was delighted to have served on the LCDC since the outset. Jerry is to stand down from the LCDC from the end of this meeting. Jim Reilly has been nominated by the PPN to replace Jerry. 
Action: Elected members will be asked to ratify nomination of Jim Reilly and subject to this, Chief Officer to meet Jim Reilly before the next meeting. 

Action: The election of the vice chair to be on the agenda for the next meeting. 

3. Volunteer Information Service Presentation

Daniel Downey made a presentation on the Volunteer Information Service.  Both volunteers and groups seeking volunteers can register on the website. Groups can browse volunteers’ skillsets on the website and volunteers can browse the types of groups seeking people. The office is open Tuesday to Thursday every week. 14,400 volunteers engaged with I-Vol and local volunteer centres and services nationally in 2015.  Support will be given to people to register if they are not computer literate. Both Monaghan and Longford are currently sharing their volunteers with Cavan. The website is a good means of accessing younger volunteers as they don’t like attending meetings but will register online. 60-70% of the volunteers are in the 18-25 year old age range. The remainder are in the higher age bracket. The Volunteer Service will engage with transition year students in the schools from Autumn 2017. Volunteers need to be Garda vetted beforehand. You are allowed to volunteer while receiving job seekers benefit and job seekers allowance. Contact Details: 087 097 6402/ info@volunteercavan.ie Website: www.volunteercavan.ie
Jerry Fitzpatrick commended the service. This is a great example of partnership between the PPN and the Council accessing funding. Jerry also commended Daniel Downey for all of his work. 

Eoin Doyle complimented the work done. Eoin suggested linking the volunteer service to Cavan County Council events, e.g. 1916 commemoration, Taste of Cavan. The PPN could bridge the gap for events. Eoin spoke about the Cathaoirleach Awards being a support to the Volunteer service. 

4. Leader Update 
John Donohoe gave an update on the Leader evaluation committee. The membership was agreed at the last meeting. The confirmed nominees to the committee are;

Caroline Brady – Local Authority Official
Joanne Hayes – Tourism Officer
Jim Fox – Local Enterprise Office

Teagasc – awaiting a response

Jerry Fitzpatrick – PPN (C&V interest)

Madeleine Ui Mhealoid - PPN (Social Inclusion)

Malachy Magee was suggested as the nominee for business interests subject to the LCDC approval. Fintan McCabe approved this and Gerry McDonagh seconded it. 

Training will be provided to all the members of the Leader evaluation committee.  Training will also be provided for all of the LCDC members. 
Cllr Paddy O’Reilly and Cllr Clifford Kelly raised the point that no elected members are on the committee. They will raise this with the LGMA/Department as an issue.  

The service level agreement is between the LCDC, Cavan County Council and Breffni Integrated Ltd. The national template for the service level agreement has been issued by the Department. The Board of Breffni Integrated met on the 25th August and agreed to enter into the service level agreement. More work is to be done on it locally. John Donohoe requested that the Leader sub-committee work with Breffni Integrated Ltd. to finalise the SLA, on behalf of the LCDC. Cllr Clifford Kelly proposed this and Marcella Rudden seconded it. It was noted that where conflict between documents arose, the contract and the operating rules will take precedence over the service level agreement. A template procedures manual will also be issued by the Department. It is hoped to have these to circulate at the next LCDC meeting. 
Brendan Reilly spoke about the local Leader launch. Minister Humphreys will launch the Leader programme along with the LECP on Friday 23rd September at 11am in the Council Chamber, The Courthouse, Cavan. 

Information sessions will take place around the County in October. The dates and venues will be advertised in the Anglo Celt. Expressions of interest will be given out at these information sessions. People will be informed at these sessions that the quality of the expression of interest must be of a high standard. Brendan advised that the expressions of interest should not be circulated in advance of these sessions. It was suggested to make it clear in the advert that people can attend any venue in the County. 
5. LECP Update 
Minister Heather Humphreys will launch the LECP on Friday 23rd September at 11am in the Council Chamber, The Courthouse, Farnham Street, Cavan. This is an opportunity to publicise the plan.

The national launch is being launched by Minister Coveney at the Ploughing Championships on either Tuesday 20th or Wednesday 21st September. Two members from the LCDC can attend. Once the date has been finalised this will be circulated to the LCDC members. 

6.  PEACE
Jane Crudden informed the group that the stage 2 application was submitted to SEUPB on the 2nd September. The PEACE IV action plan/business plan subgroup met on the 16th August to discuss and agreed the plan for submission. The SEUPB steering group are meeting on the 21st November and we are hoping that the funding will be approved after this meeting and that the letter of offer will be issued by the end of 2016. The plan which was circulated previously was proposed by Cllr Clifford Kelly and seconded by Olive Hannigan. Fintan McCabe complimented Jane on all of her work with the plan.
7. SICAP Update

Sandy Holland and Una Traynor gave a presentation on the work being done with community groups under the SICAP programme in the County. The presentation covered the Glangevlin Men’s Group, Belturbet Foroige Youth Club, Kilnaleck Women’s Group, Beckscourt Centre, the Cavan Town Congolese community and Cavan Disability Network.

Eoin Doyle complimented the work done to date and the collaboration between different bodies, CMETB, DSP etc. 

Cllr Clifford Kelly congratulated the staff in Breffni Integrated Ltd. on the work done with the Congolese community and the excellent exhibition held in the Museum. 

Jerry Fitzpatrick also complimented the work done by the staff of Breffni Integrated Ltd. 

A.O.B. 

John Donohoe referred to the Horizon 2020 funding stream. Names can be forwarded to John Donohoe.
Carmel Denning from the Department of Social Protection forwarded details about the wage subsidy scheme which Emer Coveney referred to. 

The next meeting was organised for Thursday 10th November at 3pm.
Signed: _________________        Date:     _____________________

              Chairman                                               
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